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Senator Davis,

We enjoyed listening to your Health and Social Services committee meeting on Monday. This
memo is intended to answer the question posed about the SCHIP cost-sharing rules.

Alaska's SCHIP program is a2 Medicaid expansion program and therefore must comply with
Medicaid's cost-sharing rules as specified under the Deficit Reduction Act of 2005. Under
provisions of the Deficit Reduction Act of 2005 (DRA), states genetally cannot impose cost sharing
on children in families with income below 150 percent of the federal poverty guidelines except in
certain citcumstances. In addition, even at more moderate-income levels, federal rules exempt some
special setvices from any cost sharing requirements.

Most children under the age of 18 are exempt from premiums and from cost-sharing on most
services. However, the DRA rules allow states to require co-payments for prescription drugs and use
of the emergency room for non-emergency care on all children in certain circumstances. The DRA
also allows states to assess premiums and cost-sharing charges on some children in families with
income above the poverty line. The total amount of premiums and cost-sharing charges cannot
exceed a cap of five percent of family income, which is calculated on a monthly or quarterly basis at
the option of the state.

Please see the following document by the Center on Budget and Policy Priorities for more detailed
information about cost-sharing and premiums in Medicaid:

Cost-sharing and Premiums in Medicaid: What Rules Apply? February 28, 2007
http://www.cbpp.org/2-28-07health.pdf

In addition, you may also find the following document by the Congtessional Research Service
helpful. The table on page 5 compares service-related cost-sharing rules in traditional Medicaid, the
DRA options and SCHIP.

Medicaid Cost-Sharing Under the Deficit Reduction Act of 2005 (DRA)
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CRS Report for Congtess, January 25, 2007
http://assets.opencrs.com/rpts /RS22578 20070125.pdf

The following document by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) also summarizes
these Medicaid requitements and you may find the "Important Links" on the bottom of page 2
helpful.

See the CMS document hete:

http://www.cms.hhs.gov/DeficitReductionAct/Downloads/Costsharing.pdf

For more general information about cost sharing and SCHIP, please see the following CMS website:

http:/ /www.cms.hhs.gov /MedicaidGenlnfo /05 SCHIP%20Information.asp

(Scroll down to see the information under the heading "Cost Sharing.")

To create cost sharing requirements that differ from the Medicaid requitements, states can do so by
submitting a waiver to and obtaining approval from the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services
(CMS) ot by creating a stand-alone SCHIP program.

If you have mote specific or detailed questions regarding cost-sharing requirements under Alaska's
SCHIP program, I would suggest that you contact CMS directly.

Best regards,
Jennifer Saunders



